
CITY COUNCIL 
HUTES 

Council Chamber 
City Hall 
Halifax, NS 
25 October 1990 
8:00 p.m. 

A regular meeting of Halifax City Council was held on 
the above date. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor Ron Wallace, Chairman; 
Deputy Mayor Moira Ducharme; and Aldermen Fitzgerald, Downey, 
Meagher, O'Malley, Pottie, Grant, Hanson, Jeffrey, Flynn and 
Stone. 

ALSO PRESENT: City Manager; City Solicitor; Margaret 
MacDonell, Acting City Clerk; and other members of City staff. 

presentation: Retirement 	- Mr_ Gerald Alvin Connor 

On behalf of Halifax City Council, His Worship Mayor 
Wallace presented the City's Long Service Award to Mr. Gerald 
Alvin Connor, in recognition of his 17 years of employment with 
the City. His Worship thanked Mr. Connor for his many years of 
faithful service to the City and wished him a happy retirement. 

The members of Council then extended their best 
wishes to Mr. Connor. 

Mediacom - Press Conference 

His Worship advised that Mediacom held a press 
conference earlier today in Halifax Hall with the Chairman of 
the City's Task Force on Drugs, Mr. Stewart McInnis. His 
Worship indicated that it was a very successful press 
conference and well attended by Police, R.C.M.P, and school 
children. 

His Worship then introduced Brent Fitzgerald, a grade 
9 student at Major Stevens Junior-Springvale Elementary School 
and advised that Mr. Fitzgerald made a presentation at the 
press conference on behalf of Halifax students. 

At the request of His Worship Mr. Fitzgerald gave a 
brief presentation to Council. 

After a brief discussion, it was moved by Alderman 
Council extend its 
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appreciation to Mr. George Findley and Mediacom for their 
involvement in and support of the program on Drug Awareness. 

Motion carried. 

MINUTES 

Minutes of the last regular meeting of Halifax City 
Council, held on Thursday 11 October 1990, and of a special 
meeting of City Council held on 19 September 1990 were approved 
AS circulated on a motion moved by Alderman Fitzgerald.  
seconded by Alderman Downe. 

APPROVAL OF THE ORDER OF BUSINESS 
moluTios AND DELETIONS 

The Acting City Clerk advised that Alderman Jeffrey 
requested the following item be added to the agenda: 

20.1 Appointment of Deputy Mayor 

Noting that Alderman Holland was not present, 
Alderman Flynn suggested that this matter be deferred to the 
following meeting of the Committee of the Whole Council in 
()rder that all aldermen would be able to participate in the 
process. 

Alderman Flynn proposed a motion that the matter be 

deferred to the next Committee of the Whole Council, and that 
the term of the present Deputy Mayor be extended until this 
time. 

Alderman Jeffrey pointed out that he requested this 
item be dealt with at this meeting because, traditionally, the 
:-,eputy Mayor has always been appointed at the last City Council 
reeting in October. He expressed concern that if Council was 
to wait until all Aldermen were present in order to consider 
the matter, then it may be a long time before it was dealt 
with. 

A discussion ensued. 

In reference to Alderman Flynn's proposal to defer 
the matter, the Chairman pointed out that, at this time, 
(muncil was to consider whether it would add the item to the 
.vjenda, and that it could not debate the item until it had been 

lIded. 
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After further discussion, it was u'ved by Alderman 
Jeffrev, SilcOndild by Aide/man Stone that the item 20.1 
Appointment of the Deputy Mayor be added to the agenda. 

The motion was put and defeated  with six (6) members 
of Council voting for it and five (5) members voting against it 
as follows: 

FOR: 	Aldermen Downey, Meagher, O'Malley, Grant, 
Jeffrey, and Stone  	..... . . . 	(6) 

AGAINST: Deputy Mayor Ducharme, and Aldermen Fitzgerald, 
Pottle, Hanson, and Flynn  	(5) 

As a point of clarification, the Chairman advised 
that a two-thirds consent was required to have an item added to 
the agenda. 

At the request of Alderman Meagher, Council agreed to 

ocid: 

20.1 6228 Duncan Street 

The agenda, as amended, was approved on a motion by 
Deputy Mayor Dtw 	c-  r 	 °' • 

Enyironmenta1 hssesoment 

As a point of information, His Worship advised that 

he had been informed that a recent article in the QI.L,ter,  
Citizen newspaper demonstrated that in a nation-wide 
environmental assessment, Halifax ranked second. His Worship 
added that according to scientific tests of 17 representative 
cities across Canada, Halifax has the purest drinking water and 
purest air. 

Alderman Fitzgerald addressed that matter and advised 
that he too was pleased at hearing these results, but felt that 

there were environmental aspects which the City could 
significantly improve upon, particularly in the area of 
hazardous waste disposal. He suggested that this matter be 
placed on the agenda of the next meeting of Committee of 
Thole agenda. 

The Chairman indicated that this :Ilattet would be on 
the agenda of the next meeting of the Committee of the Who 

rouncil scheduled for Wednesday, 7 November 1990. 
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DEFERRED ITEMS 

Case No. 5505: Amendment to the Municipal Planning Strategy 
and Land Use Bylaw - Outdoor Storage 	  

A public hearing into this matter was held on 
Wednesday 17 October 1990. 

A supplementary staff report dated 25 October 1990 
was submitted. 

Alderman Grant addressed the matter of the amendment 
to the Municipal Planning Strategy and Land Use Bylaw with 
respect to outdoor storage, and advised that he was prepared to 
move the recommendation as contained in the supplementary staff 
reports of 13 September 1990 and 25 October 1990. 

Alderman O'Malley addressed the matter and suggested 

that Council required more clarification on this matter. She 
advised that although she recognized the need to have zoning to 
permit uses such as junkyards, there should be more categories 
with a set of parameters. As an example, the Alderman 
suggested that there may be a need to have a category to 
accommodate recycling operations and that junkyards may require 
more selective designations than recycling depots. 

Alderman O'Malley indicated that she was concerned 

about having junkyards, with a broad interpretation, along the 
shores of Bedford Basin and Halifax Harbour, and she advised 
that the City would have to reciprocate the changes they were 
facing with environmental protection and spinoff industries. 
Alderman O'Malley also noted that there may be legislative 
implications with provincial statutes which should be 
considered. Referring to Section 24 of the Provincial 
Environmental Protection Act, Alderman O'Malley suggested that 
the City Solicitor's Department review the environmental 
Implications of this matter. 

. 	1  a 
qtant that the amendment to the Municipal Planning Strategy and 
Land Use Bylaw - Outdoor Storage be deferred, and that the City 
Solicitor report on the interpretation of Section 24 of the 
drovincial Environmental Protection Act and its relationship to 
this matter. 

Motion corried. 

et. 
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Phase II: South End Waterfront Lands Study - Supplementary 
Report_  

This matter had been deferred from a meeting of 
Halifax City Council held on 11 January 1990. 

A supplementary staff report dated 16 October 1990 
was submitted. 

MOVED by Alderman Fitzgerald, seconded by Alderman  
Downey that the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to enter an 
agreement with Whitman Bonn tti Associates Limited Consulting 
Engineers to carry out the Phase II study to determine the 
transportation impacts of various land use alternatives in 
accordance with the terms of reference (attached to the 
supplementary staff report of 16 October 1990) at a gross cost 
not to exceed $80,000 including any applicable Federal Goods 
and Services Tax (the City will receive a rebate of 52 percent 
of its portion of any C.S.T. paid). The maximum net City cost 
of $10,000 has already been approved and is available in 
Account A0690, South End Waterfront Lands Study. 

and, further, that Council authorize an 

overexpenditure in the amount of $70,000 in Account A0690 under 
Section 201 (1) of the City Charter and a subsequent recovery 
of $70,000. 

Motion carried. 

RET121011SJitilLIMLEGUISW 

Petition Alderman Downey Re: Grand Prix  

Alderman Downey submitted several letters and a 

petition with 82 signatures concerning the Moosehead Grand Prix 
held on the Thanksgiving weekend. Alderman Downey 

requested that this be tabled to the Committee studying the 
Pace and be considered in the report being prepared for Council 

on this matter. 

his Worship advised that a thorough review of the 

;rand Prix Race was being undertaken and that at would be some 
.4420:5 before a final report was released. He advised that all 
co7nmehts would be considered when the review takes place. 

- 663 - 



CITY COUNCIL 
25 OCTOBER 1990 

Petition Alderman O'Malley Re: Purchase of City-owned Land 

Alderman O'Malley submitted a petition signed by 21 
abutters to a portion of land owned by the City of Halifax 
abutting Albert, Acadia, Glebe, and Lynch Streets who are 
Interested in purchasing this property from the City. 

Alderman O'Malley requested that this matter be 
referred to Real Estate Division for report. 

REPORT - FINANCE AND EXECUTIVE COMMITTER. 

Council considered the report of the Finance and 
Executive Committee from its meeting held on Wednesday, 
17 October 1990. 

Award of Tender 1910555 - Incandescent and Fluorescent Lamp 
Annual Ordpr (Stores Inventory)  

A letter of concern, dated October 25, 1990, from J. 

Brian Church, Q.C. was submitted. 

MOVED by Alderman Pottie, seconded by Alderman 
Fitzgerald that as recommended by the Finance and Executive 
Committee, with regard to Tender 1910555, authority be granted 
to purchase incandescent and fluorescent lamps from Litemore 
Distributors Limited, the lowest bidder meeting specifications 
(at a tendered price of $72,997.12), on an as and when required 
basis. 

Alderman Flynn addressed the matter and indicated 
that his opinion on this matter has not changed over the past 
couple of weeks. He advised that he believes it would be less 
expensive, for the City, if the supplier were do all the work 
and the City kept its inventories as low as possible. Alderman 
Flynn requested that the next time the Tendering Committee 
meets, it reviews how the tenders are being called and if there 
is consistency in the way tenders are called, so that the City 
will benefit from the best possible service as well as the best 
possible price. 

Alderman Grant addressed the matter and indicated 
that the Tendering Committee would continue to review the 
City's tendering procedures and practice. 

Motion carried. 
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Purchase of TAP Building 

An information report dated 15 October 1990 was 
submitted. 

A letter dated October 25, 1990 from the Gottingen 
Street Area Merchants Association was submitted. 

His Worship addressed the matter and advised that he, 
Alderman Downey, the Director of Finance, and the Director of 
Social Planning held a meeting with a representative of the 
Canadian Imperial Bank of Commerce concerning the TAP building. 

In reference to this meeting, Alderman Downey 
requested that this matter be deferred and that staff provide a 
report concerning the meeting. 

The Alderman noted that the letter submitted by the 

Gottingen Street Area Merchants Association contained incorrect 
figures and he requested that staff respond to this letter in 
the report. 

It was agreed that this matter be deferred pending a 
further report from staff. 

Junk DeajcialhicenaeAcLmic_ii• — ct..fii2ILLailyliammilndlifuld 

A report dated 24 October 1990 was submitted. 

A letter dated 23 October 1990 on behalf of Janet 
Ross, LeMarchant-St,. Thomas PTA Recycling; Victoria Mosher, 
Duc'Anville PTA Recycling; Peter Kidd, Burton Ettinger PTA 
Recycling, was submitted. 

MOVED by Aldctman Pottiv,  s pro d 
O'Malley that, this matter be deferred to 

• the Committee of the Whole, schedule for Wednesday, 07 November 
1990. 

Alderman Grant requested a report on whether it was 

still the intent of the owner of the property to use mobile 
• vehicles in various locations of the City, and would these 
vehicles be parked in open parking lots to receive merchandise. 

b• 
the next meeting of 
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In response to Alderman Flynn, His Worship agreed to 
respond to the letter dated 23 October 1990, submitted on 
behalf of four schools. 

Alderman Pottie requested that the City Clerk notify 
the applicant and advise him that he could address Council at 
the next meetin9 of the Committee of the Whole Council, 
scheduled for Wednesday, 07 November 1990. 

The Chairman indicated that this matter would be 
moved up on the Committee of the Whole agenda. 

Motion carried. 

M/Y-LICZ.Z.LY-.1141.W Ducharmeeeended by Alderman 
thot, a:; recommended by the Finance and Executive 

Committee, the report dated September 6, 1990 on the cultural 
policy for the City of Halifax be tabled and referred to staff 
Inr report. 

Motion carried. 

Task force on Drug Awarenein 

An informat: n report dated 24 October 1990 was 
Ji)mitted. 

MOVED by_Deputv Maynr nPOlarilliLLafEmjsal211Aglitan 
F:ynn that4  as recommended by the Finance and Executive 
c'r,mmittee, the report be tabled and referred to staff for 
report. 

MotIr.In corrIcd. 

rAmEriation of Parcel H-29 Oakhill Drive 

=KA)   IStnntz,  :P.:cQ11.0_1;d 
t„tlal parcel H-28 as shown on plan TT-43-30?35 be 
r(-4r1 Jame:, and Hazel McNab and that, based on an appraisal by 

-,t-Tech Appraisal Consultant:; Limited, 6'4,000 be offered as 
-(mpensation in accordance with the I:xpropriation Act. 

Motion carricA. 

expropriated 
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Alderman Meagher suggested that a meeting should be 
arranged with the Task Force on City Traffic to discuss the 
traffic problems in the centre part of the City. He expressed 
the concern about persons cutting through side streets rather 
thin using the main streets. The Alderman suggested that this 
n,eting could take place at the Queen Elizabeth High School. 

The Chairman indicated that staff would discuss the 
-.fitter with Dexter Kaulback, Chairman of the Task Force on City 
7raffic. 

Notice of Motion Alderman Hanson Re: Ordinance 116, 

Alam_lialifax Taxi and LisiiClliineQIthilal= 	  

On behalf of Alderman Jeffrey, Alderman Hanson gave 

of motion that at the next regular meeting of City 

to be held on Thursday, 15 November 1990, he intends 
, ntroduce a motion to amend Ordinance Number 116, the 
n.ifax Taxi and Limousine Ordinance, with regard to the 

.;fications for limousine drivers. 

Notice of Motion Alderman Hanson Re: Ordinance 116, 
_1111-SAlli  fax Taxi and Liimusine 

On behalf of Alderman Jeffrey, Alderman Hanson Oave 

:.:-,t;ce of motion that at the next regular meeting of Halifax 

AtY COMICII, to be held on Thursday, 15 November 1990, he 
;r1t , dz; to introduce a motion to amend Ordinance Number 116, 

-ali f ax Taxi and Limousine Ordinance, with regard to the 4 

fission's membership requirements. 

Noticv_QL_qtign Alderman Giant Re__; Increase—in 	Yarit/1111--X21  

Alderman Grant gave notice of motion that at the next 

meeting of Halifax City Council, to be held on 
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